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March 20, 2023 

Dear Praying Friends and Churches, 
  
 We certainly want to thank you for your faithfulness in prayer and support. It has been a great 
few months! In the month of February, we spent most of it in central and northern Florida. We have 
received news of 3 new supporting churches these past few weeks! Praise the Lord as He gets us 
closer to the field! We have had some very good and encouraging meetings recently, Trevor has been 
able to preach in quite a few school chapels as well as hold a few Jr Church services. After Trevor 
finished a message one evening, a father came to him and said that his daughter has felt the call to 
missions on her life and after that evening message the Lord confirmed it in her heart. It is a beautiful 
and humbling thing that we get to be used by God and see Him work in the hearts of others! We love 
being able to see people both young and old answer the call of missions.  
 
 While in Louisiana we were able to spend some time with Grandma and Grandpa Deneau at a 
camp meeting/missions conference. It is always a sweet time to spend with family who are also in the 
ministry! Even through the good parts of traveling there will always be some hiccups in it. A few weeks 
ago, as we were driving from Louisiana to Kansas, something in the driver side front wheel locked up. 
We stopped and found a local shop that was willing to get us in to be seen that day, since we were just 
passing through. We waited on the tow truck for a several hours and when we were set to be towed, 
we turned a corner and our truck and camper “came off” of the tow truck. It was still connected but 
not in the place it needed to be, and as a result of that incident, it broke both front brake lines of the 
truck. At this point, if we are honest, we began to feel hopeless but we were soon to be reminded that 
God had and always has everything in control! We finally limped into the shop (well after closing hours), 
the owner of the shop met us there and let us set up our camper, provided power so our fridge could 
stay cold and even gave us a water connection for the night; all things that he just went over and above 
to help us! The next morning, they got our truck in right at 7:30 a.m. and had us out of there by 5:30 
that evening! As Trevor was talking with the owner, he learned that he was a born-again believer! The 
Lord knew exactly where we were to break down for that exact reason; we had a place to stay safely 
in our camper for the night, we were able to walk somewhere for supper, and our truck was quickly 
worked on the next day. Even though we were a day late to our next missions conference (thankful for 
an understanding Church) the Lord again showed us how much He is in every part of our lives from the 
smallest to the biggest details and everything in between!  
 
 Our schedule continues to fill up and we have more missions’ conferences still to come. 
Please pray for safety in travel, health for the family, and that we will continue to get closer to our 
goal for getting to the field of Italy!  
 
In Christ, 
Trevor Deneau 
Your Missionary to Italy 


